

Minutes-Sunnyside Neighborhood Association-Meeting September 10, 2020

Present: Board members: Russell, Lorraine, Dave, Ash, Sunia, Jessie. Not present: K.C.

Members: Jan Molinaro, Matt Lembo, MaryAnn Schwab, Lucia Carbone, Dale Peppel Guests/presenters: Maggie Derk(PBOT)

Meeting came to order at 7:10PM

Introductions were made. Addition to agenda-Sunnyside Prepared instead of Portland Police Dept officer.

1. Sunnyside Prepared: (Jan Molinaro) Jan suggested we sign up for publicalerts.org. Uses NOAA for weather alerts, Portland Bureau of Emergency Management. Gives maps and updates. SunnysidePrepared website can be found on our website under Resources to check out what is new.
2. Hawthorne Paint and Pave Project (Maggie Derk) reported on the current options for this project. Re-paving project is for SE 24<sup>th</sup> to 50<sup>th</sup> Avenue. January-March Outreach was done. Refined design alternatives were outline, including bike lane options. Sept-Oct will be period for gathering feedback. Re-paving is planned for next summer. This will include re-paving, re-stripping, ADA standard improvements to curbs, new crossings. Currently working on funding changes. Goal of project is to improve safety, crash reduction, reduction of speed, improved impacts on pedestrian safety. Also looking at neighborhood greenways impact. There are alternatives to original proposals which the public can consider and weigh in on. Alternatives will be decided upon in October and November. Email: [Hawthornerepave@portlandoregon.gov](mailto:Hawthornerepave@portlandoregon.gov). Website: [bit.ly/hawthornepavepaint](http://bit.ly/hawthornepavepaint)  
There were discussions and questions.
3. Committee Reports
  1. Safety and Livability: Russell reported there was a 2 person meeting (Mike and Russell) last month- concerns about camps in our neighborhood
  2. Land Use and Transportation: Jessie will put public alerts in newsletter and on website as well as a link for Pave and Paint project.
  3. SE Uplift: Ash says they met yesterday, and did a new Board intro, set 2020 budget, created smaller grants for NA's from Civic Life. Ash will ask K.C. if she submitted budget for SNA newsletter. Allen Field of Richmond Neighborhood will continue as NA rep on the Board  
**MOTION to use budget for SNA newsletter (Ash), seconded (Russell), motion carries.**
  4. Newsletter Committee: Ash says the submission deadline is the 15<sup>th</sup>. Russel, Matt Lembo, and Ash met and discussed the digital version of the newsletter. Will meet every first Tuesday of the month 7-8PM to discuss content. Current goals-develop email list and work on the Facebook page. Use Facebook page to inform public about how to get digital newsletter.
  5. SES: K.C. not present to report
  6. BABA and HABA: Dave report there is a contest for businesses to submit something virtually with the goal of trying to increase activity on Belmont corridor. There will be a Belmont District Map included with the newsletter.

**Motion to approve August Minutes(Russell) Seconded (Ash). Motion carries.**

Board member discussion ensued. Colin has not been attending our meetings.

**Motion to accept resignation of Colin (Russell) Seconded (Jessie). Motion carries**

Meeting adjourned at 9:05